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Quote of the Week:  ÒAnd now each night, I count the stars. And each night I get the same number. And when 
the stars wonÕt come to be counted, I count the holes they leave.Ó (Amiri Baraka, 1934Ð 2014) 
 
Important Dates  
 
Tuesday, October 20  - Middle School Parent meeting 5 pm (Tony’s math presentation)* 
Wednesday, October 28 - Lagunitas School District Special Budget Board meeting 4 pm* 
Thursday, October 29  - Middle School Parent meeting 5 pm (Will’s SEL presentation)* 
Friday, October 30  - SGVCC Virtual Family Halloween Dance Party 6 pm 
Sunday, November 1  - Daylight Savings Time ends (set clocks back one hour) 
Monday, November 2  - Montessori PTO meeting 5:30 pm* 
Tuesday, November 3  - Election Day 
Tuesday, November 10 - Racial Equity Committee meeting 5:30 pm* 

- LEAP Board  meeting 7 pm* 
Wednesday, November 11 - Veterans Day – No School 
Thursday, November 12 - End of First Trimester of School 
Wednesday, November 18 - Open Classroom Parent meeting 6:30 pm* 
Thursday, November 19 - Lagunitas School District Board meeting 6:30 pm* 
Monday, November 23 – 27 - No School – Fall Break 
 
*Zoom links will be sent through email on day of meeting. 
 
News and Information  
 
In previous years, this newsletter was a place to update families on classroom activities, but this fall you are 
all very aware of your children’s experiences as the teachers come into your homes virtually and the online 
links often need your help.  Instead, I will focus this newsletter on some of the behind-the-scenes or meeting 
discussions you may not be aware of.  
 
Re-Opening Task Force 
First, I want to make sure that our families know that we recognize the hardship the school-site closure has 
had on you.  The challenges are so numerous and varied but the common theme is that school is a 
fundamental need for our students’ learning and emotional health.  We are determined to get back together in 

  
 



a manner that is safe and educationally effective.  I want families to know that we are united as a school as 
we work together to manage distance-learning and to plan for re-opening.  
 
I also want to describe the Re-Opening Task Force process to those not closely involved in the meetings.  
The Task Force was requested by the Board of Trustees in order to work out details of re-opening and to 
develop a recommendation to the Board that represents us all.  Our Superintendent, John Carroll, leads the 
Task Force with the support of Liz Wickersham, our district secretary.  The Task Force includes many 
parents, teachers, staff, and our 3 administrators, myself included.  Special appreciation for our employees 
and volunteer parents for the many hours spent in meetings and off-line preparation while still managing 
many other responsibilities.   
 
The Task Force is such a large group that a smaller Steering Committee was formed with Sub-Committees 
that are working on many details.  I am running the one on Instructional Models and Re-Opening 
Timelines.  There's another on Indoor and Outdoor Facilities and another on Safety and Sanitization.  
 
At this point, the School Board is waiting for a recommendation from the Task Force.  We expect to have a 
proposal very soon.  We are considering several hybrid arrangements with in-person and distance-learning, 
while keeping in mind that some of our students will need continued remote-learning only.  We made a lot of 
progress at our meetings today and look forward to more productive work this week.  We know how 
important it is for families to know of our plans.  You can expect more communication later this week. 
 
Racial Equity Committee 
Our Racial Equity Committee met with our library assistant, Arielle Ikeda, and our library consultant, Jana 
Goodman to discuss increasing access to books with diverse perspectives in our school and classroom 
libraries.  We have several plans underway to add to class collections and create book bundles relevant to 
each grade level to increase our students’ awareness of racial bias and social justice.   
 
The committee discussed a range of topics including an inclusive and culturally aware approach to upcoming 
holidays.  Indigenous Peoples Day presents an opportunity to incorporate local Miwok history in our studies 
and a reminder of the importance of including indigenous voices through primary sources and first-person 
accounts throughout the year. 
 
One important goal of the Racial Equity Committee is to raise students who are comfortable talking about 
race.  Research shows that children are aware of skin color and hair texture differences at a very young age.  
I attended a California Kindergarten Association workshop last week titled How to Talk to Children about 
Race, led by Dr. Allison Briscoe-Smith.  The workshop focused on how to guide students when questions or 
assumptions are made and when bias is expressed.  I really appreciated the approaches that were 
recommended.  The presenter described how folding the issue into the class or school theme – such as we are 
kind to one another, we all belong, we care for one another, etc. is a powerful and consistent way to address 
issues in the moment with our youngest students.  She talked about authentic discussion, modeling how even 
the adult sometimes needs to think about something before having a ready answer – as long as the topic is 
revisited the next day.  Building on a community of compassion for young children can be a powerful tool 
that all adults can employ in and out of the classroom.  The workshop was recorded and is available for the 
next few weeks.  I highly recommend viewing it.  Here is the link:  https://vimeo.com/467973445.   
 
This next link is to slides that were also shared with a focus on families: 
https://californiakindergartenassociation.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/10/How-To-Talk-to-Children-About-
Race-Presentation.pdf 

Laura Shain 
Principal 



 
Yearbook 
Submit your art to the yearbook! 
We would love to have your art in the yearbook this year. The yearbook staff will be accepting photos of 
students’ artwork from now until Monday, November 9.   
 
Details: Art may be in color or black and white, any size. Themes may be about school, the school mascot 
(bobcat), landscapes, home life, animals, family and friends, local or worldviews or events. Open to 
kindergarten - 8th grade.  
 
Send photos of art to: LagunitasYearbook@gmail.com 
Questions? Contact Kristy Arroyo: lagunitasyearbook@gmail.com 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
LEAP 
Our district-wide foundation, LEAP, meets monthly to raise and distribute funds to the three programs.  
LEAP depends on parent pledges each year, as well as funds raised from our special events.  Funds from 
LEAP are so important to our students.  They help support the arts, the classroom assistants, the Spanish 
programs, field trips and other special activities.  For details, go to Leap4Education.org. 
 

 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
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